
THE BOROUGH OF EASTLEIGH (EASTLEIGH TOWN CENTRE)  
(AMENDMENT NO.X) ORDER 201X 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Eastleigh Borough Council pursuant to arrangements 
under Section 19 of the Local Government Act 2000 with Hampshire County Council proposes 
to make the Order above in exercise of the powers of the said County Council under Sections 1, 
2 and 4 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 (“the Act”) and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Act 
and of all other enabling powers, and after consultation with the Chief Officer of Police. 
 
The Highways Agency are undertaking works to improve traffic flows at junction 5 of the M27.  
Work includes: 
 widening of the M27 eastbound exit slip road, Stoneham Way and the A335 Wide Lane to 

three lanes; 
 sections of the northern half of the roundabout will also be widened to three lanes; 
 construction of a segregated left turn lane from A335 Wide Lane onto the eastbound M27 

entry slip-road; and 
 installation of new traffic signals on the northern section of the roundabout. 

In order to widen Stoneham Way to three lanes the Highways Agency propose to stop-up the 
existing layby and construct a new one which is approximately 25 metres shorter in length and 
located slightly further north.  This work will require the existing waiting restrictions on Stoneham 
Lane to be amended.   
 
The effect of this order will be to revoke the existing waiting restrictions on Stoneham 
Way and to re-introduce the restriction limiting waiting to one hour within the new layby.  
A no waiting at any time restriction will be re-introduced along the rest of Stoneham Way. 
 
The Highways Agency scheme and associated traffic regulation order to amend waiting 
restrictions on Stoneham Way will help to reduce congestion and improve safety. 
 
A copy of the Order together with a plan showing the roads to which the Order relates and a 
statement of the Council’s reasons for proposing to make the Order may be inspected at my 
office at Eastleigh House, Upper Market Street, Eastleigh during normal office hours or on the 
Council’s website www.eastleigh.gov.uk/TRO. 
 
Objections to these proposals together with the grounds on which they are made must be sent 
in writing to the undersigned or via the objections to traffic orders on the Councils website by 29 
August 2014. Letters of support will also be received during this time. 
 
DATED: 8 August 2014   (Any enquiries please contact 023 8068 8230) 
 


